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June 20, 2017

Ms. Barcy McNeal
Docketing Division

Ohio Power Siting Board
180 East Broad Street
Columbus, OH 432156

RE: Chamberlin-Hudson Muni East 138 kV Transmission
Line Structure Replacement, Case No. 17-1395-EL-BNR

Dear Ms. McNeal:

On behalf of American Transmission Systems, Incorporated (ATSI), a
FirstEnergy Company, I'd like to request the closure of this docket. Since the
filing of the Pre-application Letter on June 12, 2017 the scope of the project
has changed and an application with the Board under the Letter of Notification

format is required.

ATSI will secure an new docket number for the forthcoming Letter of
Notification application and will submit the application in that docket.

If you have any questions or require further information, please do not hesitate
to contact me.
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bert J. Schmidt, Jr.

RJS:mkd
Enclosure

COLUMBLUS/ 1852709, 1



This foregoing document was electronically filed with the Public Utilities

Commission of Ohio Docketing Information System on

6/20/2017 3:41:38 PM

Case No(s). 17-1395-EL-BNR

Summary: Notification of Change in Application Format and Request to Close Docket
electronically filed by Mr. Robert J Schmidt on behalf of American Transmission Systems Inc.



